

## Cincinnati ASHRAE News

A monthly publication of the Cincinnati Chapter of the American Society of Heating, Refrigeration & Air Conditioning Engineers

### The President's Corner

Pete Rasche

#### **A FOND FAREWELL...**

Well, I can barely believe it, but my time as your Cincinnati ASHRAE Chapter President is coming to an end. Time sure has flown. I find myself looking back at this past year and feeling proud of the state of our current Chapter... not due to anything I did myself but due to the hard work, dedication, competence, and confidence of our outstanding Board of Directors. If you don't know them, please see all their names on the right. More about them later...

I'm happy to say that, even though the ASHRAE year is effectively coming to an end, we have two exciting last-minute announcements. One, is we have filled the last remaining Chapter seat, that of GAC (Government Affairs Committee Chair)! We are pleased to welcome Seth Rothey to the position. Seth previously worked in Michigan and in fact, started the GAC position for the Detroit Chapter; so not only have we gotten off the ground, but we have someone with experience in doing just that. Welcome Seth, and we're excited to see what good you can bring next year!

The other big announcement is a change the Board has been debating and discussing for some time, and while it may sound unusual, it is more in line with what several other chapters in the region do. Starting next year (effective July 1<sup>st</sup>, 2019), our Cincinnati Chapter dues will increase to \$50 per person. This is a \$15/year increase over previous years. Why the increase? Because our monthly meeting lunches will now be FREE for all members and students. We will charge a fee for non-members and will continue to count on the generosity of lunch meeting sponsors as we did these past few months,but ASHRAE members in good standing, as well as current students and student members, will be free at all lunch meetings. We hope this will help drive more folks to attend, as well as encouraging more people to become members.

This past month, we had the fun of two great events in a two week span. On May 13<sup>th</sup>, 120 people (THIRTY foursomes!) braved an unusually cold and windy day (but at least the rain stayed away) to hit the links at Wetherington and enjoy the company of fellow ASHRAE members and guests in the name of ASHRAE Research Promotion. Thanks to all our sponsors (too many to list here!), and congrats to Brandon Parker's team from Ketchum & Walton who posted the top score on the day.

Then this past weekend on May 25<sup>th</sup>, we took to the Cincinnati Zoo for the first annual Family Day at the Zoo. Our raffle and informational tables had a prime location right at the Zoo entrance and offered us a great opportunity to educate visitors about what we do while also raising money. We then enjoyed a behind-the-scenes tour of the Hippo Habitat pump facility. (continued)

# 2018-2019 Board Members President ...... Pete Rasche Prasche@pedcoea.com President-Elect ...... Steve Tossey Secretary ...... Nick Brown Treasurer...... Dave Klenk Past President..... Edwin Porter New Member..... Erin Cox Chapters Technology Transfer (CTTC) Chair..... Ryan Halvorsen **Research Promotion Committee Membership Promotion Committee** Chair..... Jason Hilton YEA and Student Activities Committee Chair..... Lydia Jordan cincyYEAchair@gmail.com Historian Chair..... Joe Nader **GAC** Chair..... Seth Rothey



## Cincinnati ASHRAE News

A monthly publication of the Cincinnati Chapter of the American Society of Heating, Refrigeration & Air Conditioning Engineers

#### The President's Corner (cont.)

As we have said each month, we are already taking reservations for sponsorships of lunches and providing of venues for next year.

Interested in sponsoring a lunch?

Interested in providing a venue (minimum 60 seats, preferably with A/V already existing)?

Contact me at the email address below.

Note: we have made the decision that meetings will not be hosted at sales/vendor sites, only engineering firms or other non-industry-related sites. We feel this is best for "neutrality."

\_\_\_\_\_\_

Finally, please flip over to Page Three to see our list of donors for the year. IT'S NOT TOO LATE TO JOIN THAT LIST! We'd love to add you, whether it be a donation online through ASHRAE.org or a direct donation to our Chapter. See information at the bottom of the page to donate today!

In closing...

I know I'm clearly biased, but I feel I'm leaving behind what may be the strongest Board this chapter has had in a long, long time. Not only are those involved volunteering their time and effort to grow our chapter, but they're even growing our Board; for the first time in a long time, our Board Chairs have subcommittees forming to help out (many people don't even realize this is how it's supposed to work!). We made several very difficult decisions this past year and the result is our Chapter is in a better financial state than it has been in quite some time. Our social media presence is growing, our website is looking at some overhauls, and we are working on more and better ways to serve you and to be more easily-accessible for all the information you need. A bit of freshening up and modernization, if you will. And I'm excited that all of these initiatives will be passed to the capable hands of our incoming President, Mr. Steve Tossey, with whom I'll be attending the Chapters Regional Conference (CRC) at the end of July.

Again, it has been my pleasure to hold this position and I hope I performed well in your collective view. Thanks again, and I hope to see you all at meetings and events next year!

Pete Rasche - prasche@pedcoea.com - (513) 919-8796

#### Calendar of Events

7/25-27/2019 CRC (for Board members and others; see

http://region5.ashraeregions.org/crc/

if interested in attending.) **Grand Rapids**, **MI** 

10/8/2019 11:30 AM **Tentative First Lunch** 

Meeting

**Location TBA** 



# Cincinnati ASHRAE Donor Recognition

#### BRONZE (\$100 or more)

<u>INDIVIDUAL</u> <u>CORPORATE</u>

Edwin Porter EAP Three Rivers Sheet Metal Fred Betz Addison Balnes Corporation
Pete Rasche Johnson Controls Clear Creek Golf Course Dave Klenk Habegger Cincinnati Reds
Steve Tossey Lathrop-Trotter Chardon Laboratories

Paul Bennett AAON by Corken Applied Products

Joe NaderBlackmore and GluntDave DegerEastern Sheet MetalJohn RamsayHowden American Fan

John L. Kuempel Jr. FTC&H

John W. Lowe Tri County Golf Ranch

Gregory L. Cherok Keeneland Thomas E. Kinman Siemens

Daniel Tarkington Rhonda Dickerscheid

SILVER (\$250 or more)

INDIVIDUAL

Joe Zirkelbach William S. Ostrander CORPORATE
Steed Hammond & P

Steed Hammond & Paul Bennett Mechanical Systems

Ketchum & Walton

Building Control Integrators Cincinnati Zoo & Botanical Garden Progress Supply Inc. Controlled Air

Cincinnati Air Conditioning

Victaulic

GOLD (\$500 or more)

**INDIVIDUAL** 

None to Date

CORPORATE

DeBra-Kuempel

ElitAire

PEDCO E&A Services Trane Cincinnati Hixson Arch. & Eng.

Donations to the Cincinnati ASHRAE Chapter can be made by contacting our Research Promotion Chair, Paul Bennett, at paul@bennettms.com

Online donations to Research Promotion can be made here:

https://xp20.ashrae.org/secure/researchpromotion/rp.html

Note: the Cincinnati Chapter has set up the "Bahnfleth Presidential" endowment fund, which you may choose to list in the appropriate spot if you wish.

Be sure to list "Cincinnati" as your chapter under donor information.